
 
 

 
 

 
 
9th September 2024 

 

Please see below a statement from Liverpool Diocesan School trust and St Michael’s CE High 
School about our recent Ofsted inspection report. 

 

Statement from St Michael’s CE High School, Crosby 

St Michaels and the Liverpool Diocesan School Trust (LDST) while disappointed with 
the Ofsted rating accept it. Ahead of the inspection senior leadership were working with school 
staff on a robust action plan to tackle many of the issues Ofsted noted. Ofsted recognised that 
this had not been fully realised before the inspection however we have continued that work as it 
gives a platform to move forward. 

An important part of leading improvements is strong stable leadership and under our Executive 
Headteacher we believe we have the ability to steer the school to be the best for its students 
and staff. The trust fully supports the plans and is investing in the development of the school. 

The central investment is the school’s curriculum which the report noted alongside a range of 
other features including SEND provision, pupil’s personal development, careers provision and 
attendance. 

We were also pleased that Ofsted noted our effective safeguarding and the calm orderly 
atmosphere around the school. 

St Michaels, supported by LDST will learn from this report and work on our actions to bring 
about the positive change we all want to see for the pupils and staff at the school 

 


